

Bristol Police Department

395 METACOM AVENUE BRISTOL, RHODE ISLAND 02809 TELEPHONE (401) 253-6900



July 28, 2022

TO:

Steven Contente, Town Administrator

FROM:

Kevin M. Lynch, Chief of Police

SUBJECT:

Patti Nenna, Fourth of July Committee-request permission to serve/sell alcoholic beverages at Bristol Maritime Center for the annual July 4th wine

tasting fundraiser on September 29th, 2022

Mr. Administrator:

Lt. Wozny has reviewed the petitioner's request for the use of the Maritime Center and permission to serve/sell alcoholic beverages during a Fourth of July fundraiser event, and I agree with his recommendation. Please see attached.

Respectfully submitted,

Chief of Police

KML/RW

Attachments

TOWN COUNCIL

corp whi

AUG 0 3 2022

MEETING



Bristol Police Department

395 METACOM AVENUE BRISTOL, RHODE ISLAND 02809 TELEPHONE (401) 253-6900



MEMORANDUM

TO

: CHIEF KEVIN M. LYNCH

DATE: 07-28-2022

VIA

: PROPER CHANNELS

FROM

:LIEUTENANT ROMAN WOZNY

SUBJECT: PATTI NENNA, FOR BRISTOL FOUTH OF JULY COMMITTEE

REQUEST THE USE OF THE MARITIME CENTER AND ABILITY TO USE AND SELL ALCOHOLIC BEVERAGES FOR AN ANNUAL

WINE TASTING FUNDRAISER EVENT

Sir,

Patti Nenna from the fourth of July Committee is requesting the use of the Maritime Center to hold their annual Wine Tasting Fundraiser event scheduled for September 29th, 2022, from 7:00pm until 9:00pm. Additionally, Ms. Nenna is requesting the ability to sell and use alcoholic beverages during this event. This event will be catered, and alcohol will be served and managed by Two Gals Cocktails. Two Gals Cocktails holds an active Class P liquor license, and all staff are TIP certified.

This is an annual event held at this location with no reported issues in previous years. A maximum of 60 guests has been set for this event with 20 staff personnel.

After speaking with Ms. Nenna and reviewing this request, I find no reason to deny the petitioner's request to use the Maritime center or sell alcohol during this event, provided that all guidelines set forth by the application, including any insurance requirements, proper permits, and all Laws and Ordinances governing this practice are followed

Respectfully submitted,

Lt. Roman Wozny

Lieutenant Roman Wozny